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          BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES     
                                Tuesday, September 27, 2022    3:00 PM  
   

 ZOOM  MEETING     8267 0676 703 
 

A regularly scheduled and duly posted meeting of the Barnstable Board of Health was held on Tuesday, September 27, 2022. 
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm by, John Norman, Chair.    Also in attendance were Board Members Thomas 
Lee, Donald Guadagnoli, M.D., Daniel Luczkow, M.D., Paul Canniff, D.M.D., and Stephen Waller, M.D.   Thomas McKean, 
Director of Public Health, and Sharon Crocker, Administrative Assistant, were also present.    
  

 
I. Innovative/Alternative (I/A) Septic System: 

Chuck Rowland, Sullivan Engineering, representing Jane and Steven Hoch, owner – 180 
Carriage Road, Osterville, Map/Parcel 071-015, 1.63 acre parcel, currently has an eight 
(8) bedroom system, proposing use of KleanTu NitROE Waste-Water Treatment and 
requesting a variance from Saltwater Estuary Protection to allow an additional bedroom 
for a total of nine (9) bedrooms. 
 
 

Chuck Rowland presented the plan which would be tying the pool house/cabana and the sun 
room into the main system.  The prior septic for the pool house/cabana has been disconnected. 
Using the Klean Tu, he anticipates a 90% reduction in nitrogen from system.   Klean Tu is 
approved for Provisional Use and they are pursuing approval for General Use.  Mr. Rowland 
clarified the lot size is 80,755 square feet (not 71K). 
 
Mr. McKean said the staff did not have any objections.    
 
Mr. Rowland said the property is currently Seasonal Use and may change in future. 
 
Mr. Lee stated the system is a very good product when the property is used year-round.  He 
believes, with seasonal use, it will still provide a good reduction in the amount of nitrogen 
released even with an additional bedroom. 
 
The Board discussed the project and the opportunity to get the I/A system installed.  The owner  
is currently doing some construction and had considered changing system during this process.   
If denied, they would be installing a regular system which won’t be as beneficial. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Canniff, seconded by Dr. Guadagnoli, the Board voted to 
approve the Klean Tu NitROE Waste-Water Treatment with the condition that the additional 
bedroom will be permitted when the system receives approval for MA DEP for General Use 
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without returning to Board.    (Mr. Rowland will look into attaching the pool house/cabana and 
sunroom in front of the Klean Tu, however, this is not a condition of the Board’s.  Roll Call:  Mr. 
Lee-Yes, Dr.Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Luczkow-Yes, Dr. Canniff-Yes, Mr. Norman-Yes.  
(Unanimously, in favor.) 
 

II. Body Artist:  Tattooing Only. 
Michael Romasco is applying as a new body artist (tattooing) to work with Mark Corliss, 
owner of Spilt Milk Tattoo – 548 Main Street, Hyannis, Map/Parcel 308-074-00C.  Had 
Body Art training on March 18, 2011 and is working in RI.  Michael is looking to work out 
of the Spilt Milk Tattoo Establishment for two days during October. 
 
 

Michael Romasco was not able to make the meeting.  Mark Corliss was present.  Michael has 
worked for 15 years as a body artist and is well-known in the industry as an exceptional artist.   
He is interested in Cape Cod and would like to work for 2 days at Spilt Milk prior to the Board’s 
November meeting.  If interested in remaining on Cape, he would gladly attend the approved 
Skin Course for Body Artists. 
 
The Board discussed the body art variance for 2-5 day time period.   If applicant applies for a full 
permit, he must follow the usual procedure and return to the Board to be approved. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Dr. Canniff, the Board voted to grant 
a body art variance to allow a body artist permit for a five (5) day period (to be arranged with the 
Health Division) permitting Michael Romasco to perform as a body artist working under Mark 
Corliss at Spilt Milk Tattoo.  Roll Call:  Mr. Lee-Yes, Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Luczkow-Yes, Dr. 
Canniff-Yes, Mr. Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 

 
 
III. Minutes: 

August 23, 2022 
 

Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Mr. Lee, the Board voted to adopt the 
August 23, 2022 Board of Health Minutes.  Roll Call:  Mr. Lee-Yes, Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. 
Luczkow-Yes, Dr. Canniff-Yes, Mr. Norman-Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
 
      Voted to Adjourn – 3:45 pm. 
 
Upon a motion duly made by Dr. Guadagnoli, seconded by Mr. Lee, the Board voted to adjourn.  
Roll Call:  Mr. Lee-Yes, Dr. Guadagnoli-Yes, Dr. Luczkow-Yes, Dr. Canniff-Yes, Mr. Norman-
Yes.  (Unanimously, voted in favor.) 
 

 


